Waltham Forest Council
Enjoy Waltham Forest I \

Low Hall N I
Argall Avenue
London E10 7AS WALTHAM FOREST

Resident Services

Strategic Director: Michele Moloney

24 August 2020
Dear Sir / Madam,
RE: Newham and Waltham Forest Low Traffic Neighbourhood Scheme — Area 2

As part of the Low Traffic Neighbourhood (LTN) currently underway in partnership with the
London Borough of Newham, Waltham Forest Council is introducing ‘modal filters’ at five
locations in South Leytonstone (Blenheim Road, Odessa Road, Ramsay Road, Thorpe Road and
Hesketh Road).

Modal filters involve installing planters or signs at specific locations to stop motorised vehicles
from travelling through while still allowing access for walking and cycling. The modal filter being
installed on Odessa Road will be enforced by CCTV and there will be a gap between the planters
to allow access for emergency vehicles only. All other motorised vehicles will not be allowed to
travel through these modal filters and will be issued with a Penalty Charge Notice (PCN) if they
do.

These works are part of the temporary scheme for the area, which aims to create people friendly
streets with less traffic, noise and pollution, that are safe and more pleasant to use. Throughout
the scheme we are asking the local community to feedback on the changes before developing a
permanent scheme. The views of local people are vital to the success of the scheme, therefore
please take a moment to find out more about the project and share your thoughts by visiting our
online map-based survey at newhamwalthamforestltn.commonplace.is

Further to the recent project leaflet delivered to local residents on 5 August 2020 we are now
writing to inform you that construction works to install modal filters in Area 1 are currently
underway, and works in Area 2 on the streets which sit within Newham will start this week.
Construction of the modal filters in the Waltham Forest section of Area 2, listed above, will start
on Tuesday 1 September and will take approximately 1 to 2 weeks to complete.

To allow us to carry out the work safely and on time, we ask that you avoid parking in the works
areas. There will be barriers, signs and traffic cones that show where parking is prohibited, and
illegally parked vehicles will receive Penalty Charge Notices (PCN) and may be removed.

You can find contact details for the council’s parking enforcement contractors and details of their
changes overleaf, should you need them.
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Thank you for your patience while we complete the work. If you have any construction related
enquiries, please contact:

Email: enjoy@walthamforest.gov.uk

Write to:

Enjoy Waltham Forest Programme Team

Waltham Forest Council

Low Hall Argall Avenue

London

E10 7AS

For all other enquiries regarding the wider scheme, please visit:
newhamwalthamforestitn.commonplace.is

Best wishes,

Enjoy Waltham Forest Team

Parking Enforcement Contractor Details

NSL

Waltham Forest North London Pound
Unit 2, Orbital Business Park

Argon Road

Edmonton

London

N18 3BY

Opening Times:
Monday to Saturday - 8am to midnight
Sunday - 9am to 6pm

Penalty Notice:
£130 (discounted to £65 if paid within 14 days of issue)

Details of payment will be on the back of the ticket.

Removed and Impounded Vehicles:

A charge of £65 for the Penalty notice and £200 for the release of the vehicle is to be paid within the
first 24 hours.

After every 24-hour period, a storage charge of £40 will be added.

To confirm the location of a relocated/removed vehicle, please contact TRACE on 020 3092 0112
extension 1.



